

SaferNeighbourhoods

MID SUFFOLK SNT Debenham Police Station Low Road Debenham IP14 6QU Tel: Ipswich 101 Fax: 01473 613737 (24 hrs)

Calls may be monitored for quality control, security and training purposes. www.suffolk.police.uk

REPORT FOR THORNDON PARISH COUNCIL MEETING - 01/11/2012.

Reported Crimes.

There have been no crimes reported in the Parish of Thorndon since our last report.

Security for Autumn.

An increase in Hare Coursing events has been noticed around the area.

The offenders are usually in 2 vehicles with two dogs if seen please call 999 and if possible obtain an index mark of any vehicles seen recent events suggest the offenders had brought a hare with them to release so evidence of trapping may be found by landowners.

Oil Thefts.

Once again the theft of heating and Fuel Oil is causing concern.

Resiteing Debenham police base

Work is well in hand for Debenham to move from the existing Police house to the Fire Station. We have been given a provisional date of 5/12/12 for the move subject to works being compleated Eye Police station was due to relocate to The Lodge Heartsmere Hospital on 23 September this has now been delayed for improvements to communications equipment

HOW ARE WE DOING

Suffolk is a very safe County, Crime levels, based on our end of year figures, show that crime levels have reduced for the 5th year in succession meaning crime levels are at their lowest for a decade

Priorities

 Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county. Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county.

The current Priorities for Mid Suffolk Central are:-

- To support shops and businesses in the run up to Christmas and to help address burglary and theft offences.
- To work with partner agencies to promote road safety for child cyclists and pedestrians during the winter months

Have Your Say

The Community Priority Setting Meeting is now open to the public and is where our priorities for the following month will be set, please come along and raise any issues.

The next meeting will be on 7 January 2013 at The Old School Room Old market Street Mendlesham



The Meeting starts at 7.00pm and finishes at 8pm. All members of the Parish Council as well as the public are invited to attend when they can bring any issues/concerns to the meetings attention.

Please contact us to find out when later meetings are, alternatively the information is on our website.

 Along with our partners, we are committed to reducing crime and anti-social behaviour across the county. Together we have developed Minimum Standards of service for victims and witnesses of anti-social behaviour, ensuring a high level of service is provided across the county.

Quality of service

If you would like to tell us your views on the service that you have received from us or just to say how nice it is to see a Police Officer in your village, please let us know. We appreciate all feedback & comments from residents within our SNT area.

Contact us

Tel: 101 & ask to speak to the Mid Suffolk Central Team

E-mail: midsuffcentral.snt@suffolk.pnn.police.uk

Website: www.onesuffolk.co.uk/safersuffolk/midsuffolkcentral - please visit our website which is updated

regularly.

Kind regards

PC 54 Chris Neale and PCSO 3192 Stephen Johnson.

Mid Suffolk Central SNT Debenham Police Station Low Road Debenham IP14 6QU